BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF OAKFIELD

OAKFIELD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
Monday—November 9, 2015
 

· Meeting called to order by President Kottke at 5:30 p.m.

· Roll call 

· Members: P. Kottke, P. Dercks , J. Nyhuis (5:33), M. Murphy-Steinke, H. Kopf, A Patterson, T. Marcoe
· Staff:  S. Green, B. Doyle, C. Klassy, J. Hungerford, S. O’Malley, L. Garriety, A. Schepp, J. Ogle
· Others:  S. Laning, A. Lichtenberg
· Pledge of Allegiance
· Mrs. Murphy-Steinke, seconded by Mrs. Kopf, moved to approve the October 26, 2015 school board minutes. Motion approved:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent
· Financial report is filed with the clerk.

· Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to approve the warrants through November 9, 2015 as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
· There was no Public Input.
· Mr. Schepp, District Website Manager, shared with the Board the new website.  A lot of time and preparation took place in order to put these changes in effect.  Thank you Mr. Schepp.  The website is live but there will be changes happening as the year goes on.
· Mrs. Laning updated the Board on the gym fundraising project.  With the first set of donations they were able to purchase a new score table. The next items to be purchased are the conference and achievement banners.  Corporate donations are listed in the school paper and on the athletic programs.  They are still accepting donations for the “Buy a Brick” fundraiser and other cash donations.
· Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mrs. Murphy-Steinke, moved to accept Alex Baleiko’s resignation with regret.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
· Administrator Green and Principal Klassy shared with the Board information from the first Middle School parent listening session.  This was very well attended and good discussions took place.  Administration has already put a plan in place to address some of the concerns that were addressed.
· Administrator Green reviewed the bids for the 2016-2016 facility project.  We are still waiting for some outstanding bids in order to complete all the projects in the plan.  
· Administrator Green shared some legislative update including the changes to the current referendum bill, updated numbers on the voucher system, and information on the state conference.
· Principal Doyle shared the childcare staff will be meeting to review the annual policy training requirements and the childcare families are using a new security code system to enter the building.
The elementary school will be celebrating Veteran’s Day on Wednesday by having veterans come into classrooms and give a presentation and then there will be an assembly honoring the veterans.  The PTO will be doing a popcorn, chocolate fundraiser from End of the Trail, next week will be the parent/teacher conferences and the giving tree will be up for parents to donate and the first breakfast and a good book will be November 24th.
· Principal Klassy shared on October 30th they held a pep rally for the football team and other fall sports, they started the student nominations through their PBIS program and the honors band was participating outside the district.
· Next School Board Meeting will be Monday, November 23, 2015 at 5:30 p.m., Oakfield MS/HS.
· Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mrs. Marcoe, moved to adjourn at 7:20 p.m.  Motion carried:  7       
ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent
Respectfully submitted by:

Jackie Hungerford, School Board Secretary

